Our 10th Year Anniversary as the Wolfensberger Family Association is being celebrated on Saturday, the 15th of January, 2005.  Since we will not have another newsletter until after the anniversary celebration, I am writing to ask you a special favor.

We invite all the members of the Wolfensberger Family Association to join us in celebrating this significant event.

First, we are asking the WFA members to gather their families around them on Saturday, January 15th, 2005 to “toast” the Wolfensberger Family.  Our suggested toast is as follows, however, feel free to do so in whatever way is comfortable to you and yours.

“Today we honor the Wolfensberger families of the Past, and of the Present and of the Future, regardless of how we spell the name.  We honor our forbearers, and those who today make us proud to hold this name, and we honor those descendants who are yet to come.  We toast the Wolfensbergers, the Wolfenspergers, the Wolfenbargers, the Wolfinbargers, the Spargurs, the Spargers, and all related families.  We also honor Larry Jones, our founder, mentor, and friend.”

Secondly, we wanted you to know all the other ways the WFA will be celebrating this event:

A group of several WFA members, with Frank Wolfenbarger, and Gretchen Doll, both WFA board members, will be visiting Larry Jones, in Oklahoma City the morning of January 15th.  They will bear our good wishes to Larry and his family, and “toast” him and the Wolfensberger family at that time.  We are very grateful to those who have responded so kindly to participate in this gathering.

We will honor the 10th Anniversary recipients of the Wolfensberger Family Association

HERITAGE AWARD.  The announcement of those who receive these awards will be posted, along with articles about the recipients, in the January/February 2005 newsletter.

We will be focusing our efforts in 2005 on collecting Family Stories for a book that is being prepared by chairperson, William Forrest (Bill) Spargur, of Palmdale, California.  The book will contain family stories from members all over the world.  This book will be a monumental work, of the highest caliber.  Please look for articles in the Jan/Feb 2005 newsletter, which have already been submitted, for this compiled work.  Photographs will be included, so please take some family pictures on January 15, too. 

Finally, we wish to have join us in well wishing to Larry Jones, by sending greeting cards to him, either for the holiday season, or to celebrate the 10th anniversary.  Please send your good wishes to him at:  Larry Jones, c/o Rey Jones, 12109 Blue Moon Ave., Oklahoma City, OK 73162.

_____________________________________________________________

We’d love to hear about your personal family’s celebration of this event.  Please feel free to send articles and pictures to Buzz Evans, <revans45@swbell.net>.

We hope you will enjoy receiving some of the Wolfensberger Anniversary Mugs, and can give them as gifts this holiday season.  

Remember to send in your ballot for the election of WFA Board members.  We appreciate the many efforts of these devoted people, who are often unsung heros.

Your ballot helps express our gratitude.

Last, but certainly not least, we want to wish a special belated Happy Birthday, to our “cousin” Earl W. Spargur, who just turned 100 years young!  Earl W. Spargur is from Yukon, Oklahoma.  Happy 100 years Earl! 

